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Oh What A Beauty ! 
By Roman Kulkewycz 

Last Saturday the Garfield Community Garden held its “Hello Neighbour Day” which featured the 
“Giant Pumpkin Grower - Winner” Competition 

A competition to guess the weight of a huge pumpkin was held with many guessing the weight of 
the pumpkin to weigh in excess of 120kgs. Surprisingly the huge size of the pumpkin was not a 
reflection of its weight. The weight of 39 kgs was correctly guessed by Darren Stewart and Emily 
Trott came in second guessing 23kgs. My guess was 130kgs. 

Paul Latham from Nyora with his huge pumpkins. More Pumpkin photos inside. For the latest 

on "Friends of  Mt Cannibal" & "Stop The Quarry" see the middle pages. 
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PO Box 126, BUNYIP VIC 3815  ABN 22 611 767 759 
  

We are a non-profit organisation and our volunteer 
committee prints each month for 12 editions per year 
and each newsletter is available to view online or 
download at  www.bunyipnews.org.au. Printed copies 
are distributed in Bunyip, Garfield, Longwarry and 
Tonimbuk.  

 
 
DEADLINE for next issue:  25th May 2021  
PRINT DATE for next issue: 1st  of June 2021 
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Bunyip & District Community News wishes to advise 

that the views or remarks expressed in this 

publication are not the views of the volunteer 

committee and editor, and no service or endorsement 

is implied by the listing of advertisers, sponsors or 

contributors. Although every effort is taken in 

reproducing and printing advertisements and 

contributions correctly, we take no responsibility for 

errors.  

Please note, that we will not print anything that is of a 

harmful nature to others, and it is necessary to have 

signed permission from all participating parties in 

personal notices and those without will not be 

published. Name of contributors will remain 

anonymous unless direct permission is received.  

Bunyip & District Community News is a member 
of the Community Newspapers Association of 
Victoria (CNAV) – ( www.cnav.org.au).  
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Business card $10 

Quarter page  $20 

Half page  $40 
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Website small (12 months) $50 
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HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL  
You can leave your ads and news articles in the 

collection box, which is located outside IGA. 

Please follow the instructions below to place an ad.  

1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.  

2. Enclose your ad in a sealed envelope along with 

correct monies.  

3. Write your name, email and/or phone number on 

the front, along with type of ad required.  

4. Place your envelope in the slot before deadline.  

Advertising is not submitted for publishing unless fully 

paid in advance. You can pay by PayPal, Electronic 

Funds Transfer (EFT) and deposit to Bunyip & District 

Community Bank® Branch account. 

Bunyip & District Community News Email Contacts  

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER – GET 2 FREE!  
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10 
issues giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half 
page editorial.  
Please note, there is a 50% DISCOUNT for all non-
profit community groups, associations and clubs 
who advertise in the news. All ads and notices for 
non-charging events or public / club notices are 
FREE!  
All donations are gratefully accepted.  
For further enquires or to place an advert please 
email  advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

https://www.bunyipnews.org.au/
mailto:editor@bunyipnews.org.au
mailto:advertising@bunyipnews.org.au
mailto:advertising@bunyipnews.org.au
mailto:president@bunyipnews.org.au
mailto:secretary@bunyipnews.org.au
mailto:treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au
http://www.cnav.org.au/
mailto:advertising@bunyipnews.org.au?subject=Advertising%20Enquiry
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TALKIN’ ...FISHIN’    ..............     Fishing Etiquette 
Some of the rules when fishing are not written down in your fishing regulations booklets, there are 
some that are just common sense or just plain courtesy and good manners. These are not 
something you’ll learn right away but a mentor will teach you. If you don’t pick it up along the way 
you can bet others you upset will put you straight in the matter, usually in expressive terms and 
choice words. 
Whether on a river or in a boat fishing, simple rules apply to either, just doing the right thing by the 
other anglers is all that’s required. Don’t treat them in a way you wouldn’t like to be treated yourself.  
The DON’T’S:                                                                                                                                                            
*Moving into someone else’s fishing spot when they leave for a short while e.g. (Toilet breaks).                       
*Casting over another person’s line, although sometimes it can’t be avoided.                                                                                                           
*Handling another fisherman’s rod and reel, especially winding in their catch.                                         
*Giving away to others someone else’s favorite location spots or fishing it when there not around.    
*Anchoring behind another boats burley trail or in the same action, anchoring too close to their boat.             
*Pushing in at the boat ramp either in the launch or retrieval of your boat, unless in an emergency. 
*Not sticking around at the end of a day’s fishing to help clean up the boat or fish.                                 
*Buzzing past in your boat close by the shore anglers and at speed.                                                                                 
*Approaching a river spot loudly, another could already be fishing there that you may not see.             
*Never leave another boatie stranded, assist if you can or call authorities if you can’t help, but stay 
with them.       
 The DO’s:                                                                                                                                                                   
*Take away any rubbish with you that you bring to the location, leave only footprints.                                       
*Kill your catch humanely, dispose of the entrails thoughtfully, or practice catch and release.                  
*Give space to other anglers, (2 casts) upstream takes precedence over downstream fishers.                
*Always gain permission when you can, before entering any private property, do no damage and 
leave gates as you find them.                                                                                                                                  
*If you’ve finished fishing for the day you may choose to give your leftover bait to another angler.                         
*If you have your bag limit of fish or are doing well, call over a mate to share in your good fortune.     
*Beginners will always need help and advice, give it when you can but don’t lecture, offer and wait 
for acceptance, usually it will be appreciated.                                                                                                    
*If you damage or lose borrowed fishing gear do the right thing and replace it with the same quality.  
*Bring your own fair share of bait on the day, unless told otherwise.            
Good manners in fishing situations doesn’t gain nearly as much attention as bad manners. If you 
want to see prime examples of this, watch the altercations develop on a crowded pier, lines crossed 
and tangled, spots poached, and pilfered gear. Boat ramps congested with incoming bad weather or 
on busy holiday weekends, tempers really flair up when inconsiderate people try to push in on the 
line up or when launch procedures go wrong, bungs left out or flat batteries on the ramp. Use your 
common sense and be respectful to one another, there’s time and space for all to fish, remember 
you’re doing it for the relaxation. Catcha, The TackleMan ®  
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A message from 
 
 "Your life is precious – not only for you but your loved ones. You’ve heard this before but safety on our roads 
is paramount and should be at the forefront of your mind coming into this busy holiday period. 
Gumbuya World is a popular adventure park located in my electorate in country Victoria. They have a permit 
to see 8,000 cars through an intersection crossing the Princes Highway every day. These cars intersect with 
cars travelling at speeds of 100 km/h near the entrance of this popular tourist attraction. The intersection has 
low visibility, and multiple accidents have occurred here as a product of these factors. As a community, we 
have seen too many lives lost and too many mistakes made at a place that is meant to spark memories of joy 
and laughter – not of trauma and regret. 
I recently met with the federal Minister for Road Safety and Transport, Mr. Scott Buchholz to discuss plans 
about how we can best alleviate this issue. I also met with state member Gary Blackwood and the CEO of 
Gumbuya World Ron Weinzierl to consider the constant danger this intersection facilitates, and how the state 
and federal governments can band together to bring safety back to this part of our highway. Creating a 
permanent fix to this intersection will take time. But you can take action now to prevent any more lives from 
being lost. 
We must drive to the conditions of this busy intersection at this busy time. We must turn our attention back to 
safety on our roads, safety for our community, and safety for our loved ones. Small mistakes made when 
driving come with big consequences. We must keep the focus on road safety front and centre. 
That’s just how I see it." 

Phillip McCauley from Cora Lynn holds his home grown marrow & more of the varieties Phil grows. 
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Applications for Cardinia Shire Council's Heritage Grants 2021–22 are 
now open.  

The grant program helps support our community in identifying, preserving, managing and promoting Cardinia 
Shire’s heritage places.  
Cardinia Shire Council Mayor Councillor Brett Owen said grants of up to $5,000 in matched 
funding are available to help repair or conserve places and sites of heritage significance.   
“If you own a heritage home, shop or building in the shire that needs some love and restoration, Council may 
be able to assist with our heritage grants.  
“The heritage grants program was developed to provide some financial assistance towards maintenance of 
these heritage sites, that play a fundamental role in creating a sense of community identity.   
“Examples of past grant receipts includes the Koo Wee Rup Swap Historical Society, which used their grant 
funding to revamp and reopen the main building and old gaol at Mallow House.  
“I encourage historical societies, community groups and individuals to consider putting forward ideas that can 
help protect Cardinia Shire’s history for our future generations to enjoy,” Cr Owen said.  
Eligible applicants and projects can apply for grants of up to $5,000 in matched funding to help with projects 
seeking to:  

• repair or conserve places and sites of heritage significance, including significant trees  

• complete capital works to improve community access  

• develop conservation management plans, or  

• develop and install interpretive signage.  
Applications for staged projects will be considered. Privately-owned heritage places will only be considered 
for funding if they are used or accessed by the community. Heritage places eligible for funding include those 
listed in the Heritage Overlay of the Cardinia Planning Scheme. To check if a site is covered by Heritage 

Overlay, visit https://cardinia.pozi.com, enter the street address and select 'Zones and Overlays'. For more 
information, including full eligibility criteria, and to apply, visit Council’s website at 
www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/heritagegrants  
For enquiries, please call the Environment and Heritage team on 1300 787 624 or email 
mail@cardinia.vic.gov.au 

https://cardinia.pozi.com/
http://www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/heritagegrants
mailto:mail@cardinia.vic.gov.au
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Do the right thing and use the right bin! 

Residents are encouraged to do the right thing and use the right bin when disposing of household waste. 
Cardinia Shire Council Mayor Councillor Brett Owen said while most residents are sorting their waste 
correctly, Council is still seeing contamination of household waste and plastic bags in recycling and green 
bins. “When items go in the wrong bin, that bin is contaminated. This creates more work at the processing 
end which makes the waste service more expensive. Sorting contaminated materials is difficult and 
sometimes impossible as it poses a risk to the workers doing it. If you’re unsure of what should go in each 
bin, check out the ‘A to Z waste guide’ on Council’s website,” Cr Owen said. Cr Owen said Council is working 
hard to reduce waste going to landfill and recycle as much waste as possible. “We use every opportunity to 
educate residents and promote messages about waste and recycling so that contamination isn’t happening in 
the first instance. However, if it does happen, we are excited that our new waste trucks are fitted with 
advanced technology that can help spot contamination.,” Cr Owen said. Cr Owen said there are many 
benefits to separating your waste properly. “One of the most important reasons to do the right thing and 
use the right bin is that you’re helping to divert waste from landfill. Recyclable goods can be reused and 
reduce our reliance on new materials, preserve our natural resources, and reduce the negative impact of 
waste on our environment. “I encourage families to talk to their children and get them involved in recycling. 
Teaching children to care for our environment builds important skills in respect, empathy and 
responsibility,” Cr Owen said. 

Top five contaminants 

in recycling bins in 
What to do with the contaminants 

Bagged recycling Items should be loose, not bagged 

Soft plastics 
Put them in the RED recycle bin at your local supermarket so they can 

become new items, otherwise put them in your rubbish bin. 

Household rubbish 
Kerbside rubbish (landfill bin). Details on individual items can be found 

at www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/atozwasteguide  

Clothing and textiles 

Sell or donate if in good condition.  

If damaged, recycle at clothing retailers H&M and Zara. Some op-shops will 

accept damaged clothing for rags, always ask first. Local mechanics and 

Food and garden waste Compost bin, worm farm or kerbside food and green waste bin 

http://www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/atozwasteguide
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Young people in Cardinia Shire are encouraged to take part in this 
year’s online youth survey. 
The youth survey is designed for young people aged 12 to 24 who live, work, study or play in Cardinia Shire 
and takes a close look at the needs and aspirations of young people.   
Cardinia Shire Council Mayor Councillor Brett Owen is encouraging all youth to take part in the survey.   
“We want to hear about what is important to you as a young person in Cardinia Shire,” Cr Owen said. “We 
want to capture as many young people in the shire as possible. This information is important for us at Council 
as it helps us plan services, advocate for and support young people. “It only takes approximately 10 minutes 
to complete. Your feedback will play an important and influential role in this space for our young people.” 
The survey is open until Friday 7 May 2021.  
To take part in the survey, visit www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/haveyoursay   
 

OnYAHorse offers products for both English and western riders, stocking brands such as  

• Ringers Western  

• Fort Worth  

• Cinch  

• Jeremy & Lord 

• Ascot  

• Norfolk  

• Showmaster 

• Kozy  

• Weaver Leather  

• Texas Tack  

• Rancher  

• Lansborough  

• Equi-Prene   

STORE LOCATION -  SHOP 2, 1 MAIN STREET BUNYIP, VIC 3815  

Grand opening SATURDAY MAY 22
nd !

 

Open 10am-4pm 

5% off storewide and a free raffle with prize drawn at the end of the day! 

Shop online- onyahorse.com.au  

Email- sales@onayhorse.com.au  

Phone- 0425842314  

Open 9:30-5:00 Monday to Friday & 10:00- 4:00 Saturday 

mailto:sales@onayhorse.com.au
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First Birthday In Garfield - For Bunyip Community House 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

 

The Bunyip and District Community House celebrated its first birthday last Saturday with an open 
house, a free BBQ and lots of giveaway show bags and things to do. It was a great, positive and 
happy day. 
 Cardinia Shire Mayor, Cr Brett Owen and Bunyip Ward’s Cr Graeme Moore also attended. 
Pakenham Pony Rescue had a display, rides and petting area for the children. 
 Last year the Bunyip Community House relocated to its new home in Beswick St Garfield, but 
with Covid-19 restrictions and lock downs it was impossible to operate the “House” to any 
community viability. Manager Nicole Lucas said that an important role that the “House” did play was 
running a Food Bank for those disadvantaged in the community. “We were able to work within the 
restrictions and get food parcels out to people”. Since then we have been able to stock food items in 
a newly acquired shipping container and are in the process of getting a fridge and freezer to stock 
perishables. Locals have popped in and given us encouragement, so we are pleased with where we 
have progressed in 12 months”. 
 Inside the Community House we have a bank of Internet connected computers and printers 
and soon we will be running community programs. The future looks great! 

Community House resident artist Karen 

Danielsen demonstrated her artistic skills 

painting an outdoor scene.  

Officials at the Open Day 

( L – R ) Cardinia Shire 

Mayor Cr. Brett Owen, 

Community House 

Manager Nicole Lucas, 

past Community House 

President, Charlie Helyer 

and Bunyip Ward Cr. 

Graeme Moore.  
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Thermomix tips with Chelsea McGill 

Did you know you can make cappuccinos, hot chocolates, chai lattes and frappes in your  
Thermomix? My husband is a coffee addict and we used to spend so much money on the coffee pods each 
week (not to mention the environmental impact they have). I finally tried making him a cappuccino in the 
Thermy and he was converted! You actually use instant coffee so he assumed it wouldn’t be any good, he was 
so shocked. We have converted all our friends now, It became a bit of a thing in lock down, Deano’s 
cappuccino, hahaha.  
If you want to try something like the wet chai mix brewed into a chai tea, jump on www.cookidoo.com.au and 
grab the recipe from there. It’s just beautiful with all the fresh spices.  
Are you someone who buys takeaway coffees each week? How much do you spend? 

Thermomix offer 24 month interest free finance, which brings the 

cost of your Thermomix to just $23.69 a week, or about $3.30 a day. 

That’s about 4.5 medium take away coffees each week. Plus, no 

environmental impact with cups going into landfill. If you’ve got a 

Thermo, try it out! If you’d like to find out how to get one, Please let 

me know. I have an amazing team of consultants and can tee you up 

with the perfect person.  

Deano’s cappuccino recipe 

200g Milk of choice. 100g water. 2 TSP Instant coffee. Sugar, to 

taste.  

Place all ingredients in TM bowl, 3mins, 70 degrees (80 deg if you 

like), speed2.  

Froth milk, 20 seconds, speed 8. Pour in cup, spoon froth on top and 

sprinkle with chocolate powder. Enjoy! Chelsea McGill 0424648059  

http://www.cookidoo.com.au
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When a Plan Just Isn’t Part of the Plan! 
It started as all good ideas start…over a beer! 

Last year was a disaster of a year on so many levels and for so many people. When Covid-19 came 

to our shores around this time last year it was hard to fathom what the impact might be 12 months on. 

The simple joy of catching up with a couple of mates over a beer at the pub now almost seems to be a 

privilege, and one not to be taken lightly! 

So it was whilst enjoying the company of mates at the pub that the idea to venture into central 

Australia on the bikes reared its frothy head! I have to admit…it didn’t take much convincing. Like so 

many Victorian’s, we were dead keen to just go somewhere, anywhere really, especially after enduring over 100+ days 

in one of the world’s strictest lockdowns. 

So the plan as it stands is simple…we don’t want to go when its too cold down here, and we should definitely go before 

our beloved State Premiere’s snap the borders shut again. So, end of April it is! Permission from the wives and 

partners….sorted. Annual Leave from work….sorted. As for the question of where…we’ve all just agreed it should be “a 

long way north and a bit to the left!” 

I wouldn’t normally recommend or condone heading into our fabulous outback without much of a plan – after all it is still 
one of the most remote and hostile environments on the 
planet. However, we have done more than a dozen 
rides into Central Australia over the past 16 years, so 
we do have a pretty fair idea of what to expect, the gear 
to take, spares, fuel, tracks, known fuel stops etc., and 
the bikes are in top working order…so why not!?  
Over the next few weeks we’ll dust off the camping gear, 

set up the bike’s suspension, ready the bags, straps, 

spares, dry food, check all the fluid levels, filters and the 

like, and no doubt pack and re-pack a couple of 

times, more out of impatience than necessity! 

Watch this space in the coming weeks…cheers! 

Write to me on the above email if you have any 

comments, questions or suggestions. Until next 

month, stay safe….cheers  - Author: Rob Chilinski, Garfield Email: garfieldchilidog@gmail.com 
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Bunyip Historical Society, Inc 

Including Tonimbuk, Iona, Garfield & Garfield North 

P.O Box 126, Bunyip, 3815 

Ph 0419 156 844    bunyiphistory.org.au      bhs@dcsi.net.au 

Origin, “Back to Bunyip 1959 

South Bourke and 

Mornington Journal 

(Richmond, Vic. : 1877 - 

1920; 1926 - 1927), 

Wednesday 2 January 

 

Membership 

 only  

$10.00 per 

year! 
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ANZAC day and more 
Bunyip Cubs and Scouts are very proud to participate in our local 
ANZAC day services. Some of our youth members attended the 
service at Bunyip, with a handmade wreath being laid by 
representatives of the Cub unit and Scout unit. 

 

 

Cuboree X was held in the second week of the school holidays and we had six Cubs and two 
leaders attend this awesome five-day camp, with over 5,000 other Cubs from across the state. 

 

The youth members got experience lots of different activities, including the muddy-colour run 
activity, and make lots of new friends. A massive thank you to the leaders and other volunteers that 
put so much work into making this fantastic experience happen (despite CIOVID-19). 

 

Don’t forget, final days to get your ticket to win a Thermomix and other great prizes kindly donated 
by local businesses. Contact Kaylay Jongen (kaylajongen19@gmail.com) fore more information 

 

Do you want to join the adventure? Check out www.scoutsvictoria.com.au for more information or 
email Tracey Cooke, Group Leader gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au 

 

mailto:kaylajongen19@gmail.com
http://www.scoutsvictoria.com.au
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Trees Galore 
(Formerly Trees by Rick) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Rick Reid 

On 0492 959 759 

For all your tree needs 
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BUNYIP 
SKIP BINS 

PH:5629 5398 

 
ABN 36 637 058 032  

& Concrete 7 days 
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BUNYIP PANEL 
WORKS 

16 Bunyip-Modella Road, Bunyip 
5629 5260  

Call us first Peter 0428 516 599  
or Sam 0437 608 715 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Quality Dry, Split firewood 

Mixed Local Gum $110 per Meter 

Or 5 meters - $500 

Redgum $190 per meter plus delivery 
 

Local family business supplying the 

local communities with quality 

firewood for over 10 years 

Ph Brendon 0437192402 
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YOUR CARD HERE 

$10 PER ISSUE 

$100 PER YEAR  

(12 ISSUES) 
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One of Paul Latham's giant pumpkins at the Garfield "Hello Neighbor " day. 
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Local Automated External 
Defibrillators (AEDs)  

BUNYIP  
Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank® 
Branch – 18 Main St  
Bunyip Fire Brigade Station – 15 Pearson St  
Bunyip Recreation Reserve – Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed – 22 A’Beckett Rd 
(off Anderson St)  
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care – 22 A’Beckett Rd  
IGA Supermarket Foyer – 2/6 Main St  
CANNIBAL CREEK  
Cannibal Creek Reserve – 133 Garfield North 
Rd  
GARFIELD  
Garfield Bowling Club – Beswick St  
Garfield Golf Club – 180 Thirteen Mile Rd  
Garfield Post Office – 77 Main St  
Garfield Recreation Reserve – Beswick St  
LONGWARRY  
Longwarry Fire Brigade Station – 15 Bennett St   
MARYKNOLL  
Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station – 16 Koolbirra Rd  
Maryknoll Recreation Reserve – Marrakilla Rd  
NAR NAR GOON  
Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station – 6 Carney 
St  
Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve – Spencer St  
TONIMBUK  
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre – 370 Sanders Rd, 
Bunyip North   
Tonimbuk Hall - Tonimbuk Road 
TYNONG  
Tynong Fire Brigade Station – 47 Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd  
Tynong Recreation Reserve – Park Rd  
Tynong Post Office, General Store – 40 Railway 
Ave  

 
To find a publicly 

accessible 
AED please visit 
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au  
Automated External Defibrillators  supported 

by...  

http://www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au/
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Bunyip Anglican Church - St Thomas on A'Beckett Road 
 
Sunday eucharist at 9.30 am Wednesday service 11.45 a.m. 

Hillview service 11 a.m. Second Friday of each month 

Priest Ken Parker 59761634 

 

COMING UP AT ST.THOMAS' 

Sunday 23rd. May Pentecost 9.30 

A CELEBRATION OF GIFTS 

People are asked to bring items that 

express the creative spirit at work in them. 

 

Sunday 30th. May A WESLEY FESTIVAL 

We celebrate the great hymns of Wesley. 9.30 

 

Sunday 20 June A MID-WINTER FESTIVAL 

We mark the turning of the year with a bonfire 

and a warming meal, some good liturgy and 

worthwhile conversation. 12 noon 
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Bunyip Tennis Club News 
Back to Play 
After what seems such a very long break due to COVID restrictions, we’ve been 
delighted to be able to start using the courts at Bunyip TC and getting back into 
the swing of things. Unfortunately, use of the club rooms is still quite limited but 
the courts are back open to members and non-members for social play, and 
following the holidays we’re getting back to competitive play with inter-club and 
club competitions. If any non-members would like to use the courts, the key to the 

courts is available at IGA for a refundable deposit of $10.  
Membership 
We have a great deal on memberships at the moment, with extremely low rates from as little as $17 
for juniors, $19 for seniors and $60 for a family membership from now up until the end of June 2021. 
So, if you are looking to improve your fitness, have been inspired by the Australian Open and would 
like to join a friendly club, check out our new website  https://play.tennis.com.au/bunyiptennisclub, 
click on the Membership tab and follow the simple process to join. 
Monday Night Tennis Competition 
Our Summer Monday night club competition is open to members of all abilities and starts in 
February running through to 29 March. If you would like to take part, it costs just $7 per week to 
cover the costs of the floodlights. Please contact Chris Dicker on 0448 167 620. 
Mid -Week Ladies 
Bunyip has two teams in the West Gippsland Tennis Association mid-week ladies competition. We 
play each Wednesday morning at 9.30am and play against teams including Officer, Tynong, 
Maryknoll and Bayles. We are always looking for new members to join the teams, so if you’re 
interested in playing please contact Helen on 0411 274 025. 
Juniors & Coaching 
Ace Ace Tennis is now taking term 1 enrolments! There are plenty of coaching options available for 
all ages and standards. After school coaching & Saturday morning private lessons available. 

  Cardio Tennis 

  ANZ Hot Shots 

Bunyip District Soccer Club 
- “The Strikers” is a club that has been growing for the last ten years. Tucked away 
in behind the tennis courts and basketball stadium the club has a welcoming and 
family friendly feel to it. With the opening of the new stadium this year new players, 
members and visitors are more than welcome to support and cheer players at 
home, order a generously priced meal on training nights (Thursday) or just come 
down and have a drink with friends while taking in the quiet ambience of Outback 

Bunyip.  WIth a fully operational canteen (the jam donuts are really good), many social nights have 
been organised for 2021. So join the the facebook page, or watch this space for upcoming events, 
opening hours, registration dates, try it out sessions for the upcoming season and follow your 
favourite team and / or player at Bunyip Strikers Home Ground. 
The club has junior teams who play on a Sunday: 
~ Mixed (under 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 14, 15 & 16) 
~ All girls team for high school aged kids (the option for a younger all girls team can be entered with 
enough numbers). 
~ Senior Mens team play on a Saturday  
 Reserves kick off at 1.00pm and Senior Mens at 3.00pm on home games. 
~ Social members are welcome during club operational hours. 
 
Registrations are opening soon. For details follow the club on  
Facebook - Bunyip Strikers Soccer Club 
Email: bunyipsoccerclub@gmail.com 
Phone: Adrian 0417 590 830 

https://play.tennis.com.au/bunyiptennisclub
mailto:bunyipsoccerclub@gmail.com
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COMMUNITY CLUBS  

Bunyip Equestrian Club (Adult Riders) bun-

yipec@gmail.com (1st Saturday of the month Pound 

Road Reserve) 

Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club  

info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au   

Garfield Bowling Club - Judy Pocklington email gar-

fieldbowlingclub@gmail.com 

Tournament or Twilight Bowls – 0490 154 149   

Longwarry Bowls Club Trevor or Judy Eastwell – 03 

5623 3631 or Ken White – 03 5625 4034  

Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club Arch Robb – 0402 678 

552  

or Ian McConnell –  0419 400 630  

Garfield Golf Club Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield – 03 

5629 2794  

Bunyip Football Club Secretary – 0422 335 660 or   

bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com  

Bunyip Junior Football Club President Noel Molli-

son – 0438 513 443 or  noelxchloe@bigpond.com   

Bunyip Netball Club Secretary Deanna Gallasch – 

0408 505 292 or  bunyipnetballclub@hotmail.com   

Bunyip Patch Workers Club Barb – 0407 294326  

Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club Secretary – 5625 

4350 (Meets at 10 am 1st Tuesday each month at 

Garfield Community Hall)  

Bunyip Pony Club Wendy Smith 0407 552 295 

(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve) 

Lillico Pony Club Brett Withall 0407 500 211 

(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve) 

Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield Graeme Squires – 

0417 105 598 (Dinner meeting each Wednesday at 

6:30 pm)  

Bunyip Singers Club Dorothy Myers – 03 5629 

5601 (Meets at Bunyip Hall every Monday 9:30 am)  

Bunyip Slimmers Club Maree McRae – 0468 411 

144 (Meets every Wednesday at Bunyip Uniting 

Church)  

Bunyip & District Soccer Club Adrian Gatti – 0417 

590 830  

Sorella Callisthenics Club Samantha Holt – 0421 

424 079 or  

sorellacc@hotmail.com   

St Vincent De Paul Society Assistance Line  – 1800 

305 330  

Bunyip Tennis Club Vanessa Kent – 0401 422 084  

Bunyip Uncle Bobs Club Barry Turner – 03 5625 

4830  
 

COMMUNITY CONTACTS  

Bunyip & District Agricultural Society Philippa 
Demsey – 0450 380589 or  bunyipshow@gmail.com  
(Meets at 8pm on 3rd Wednesday at Bunyip 
Community Hall)  
Bunyip Cemetery Anne Green – 0499 295 772 or   
bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip & District Community House  – 0481 895 
509 
Bunyip & District Fire Station 1800 240 667 or 
000  
Bunyip Hall Hire Sue Anderson – 0407 834 443 or  
susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip Historical Society 0419 156 844 -  
bhs@dcsi.net.au  
Justice of the Peace (JP)* Martin Sayers, OAM JP 
– 0411 074 468 or 03 5629 5339 S. Don McLean, 
JP– 0401 655 303   
Bunyip Landcare Group Sue Anderson – 03 5629 
5587 or  susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Cannibal Creek Landcare Group Pam 
Cunningham –  
0407 876 935  
Bunyip Community Market Tony Arrigo – 0407 
563 441  
(Last Sunday each month)  
Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market Janine 
– 0419 158 946 (1st Sunday each month – March to 
December)  
Bunyip Medical Centre 03 5629 5111  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed Tim Cavanagh 
Secretary/Treasurer 0458 142 727 (Meets each 
Wednesday 9:30am to 2:00pm)  
Bunyip Community Op Shop 03 5629 6117 (After 
hours Tony Arrigo – 0407 563 441)  
Garfield Community Op Shop 0490 141 918  
Bunyip Police Station 03 5629 5205 or 000  
Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch David Papley – 0438 
295 568  
Bunyip Scouts Australia Tracey Cooke 
gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au 
Bunyip & District SES 1800 240 667 or 000  
Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip Raelene 
Carroll – 03 5644 3388 
Bunyip Country Women's Association Bunyip 
CWA:  
Wendy - 0417 352 258  Liz - 0413 587 634 
(Meeting at 10.30 am/craft 11am on 4th Tuesday at 
Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)  
Garfield Community Garden - Meet Every 
Weekend - Meg 0466 496 107 
gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
Labertouche & District Hunters Group  
Meet 2nd Saturday Bi-Monthly at Labertouche 
Community Centre  Contact Trevor 0439 692 602 
email : knightline58@hotmail.com 
Bunyip Social Hub  
Contact Davina 0420 372 
998   bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com   

*Justice of the Peace signing centre operates at the Warragul Police 

Station from Monday to Friday, 9:30am to 4:30pm  

DOES YOUR LOCAL CLUB / COMMUNI-
TY GROUP DETAILS NEED TO BE ADD-
ED OR UPDATED?  
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